MESSAGES FROM THE PRESIDENT

Your New Board

consultation After considerable research, keeping in mind the continued welfare of our club and the provisions of our Bylaws, the Nominating Committee made its recommendations for replacements on the , Executive Board. At the regular bimonthly meeting of the Board on March 16, 1989 the following persons were elected to serve you:

Joseph Stoutenburgh - President

- Treasurer Joyce Mau! - Director

Bernice Hanson - Vice President, Public . Donald Ittner

Relations

- Vice President, Member Raymond McGraw

Services

- Vice President, Marian Pollei

Membership

- Vice President. Richard Pratt

Scheduled Tennis

Playing

- Vice President. Robert Western

Facilities

This Is Not Goodbye

! can tell you !'l! miss being president! best features of it was getting to know so many interesting, fun, great people. It is my hope that I can hang on to them as friends. ['ve been fortunate in that | chose top-drawer people to be on the I cannot adequately Executive Board. express my thanks to them. We've had fun at ' the bimonthly meetings which were 100% I attended most of the time, and ! think ! between us we have created a well organized club.

June Mohr was so conscientious that we're proud to pass on perfect financial records to our new treasurer, Joyce Maul. Metcalf did a great job for us. computer he provided monthly, quarterly, and yearly financial reports. He will continue serving the club in this way.

Ruth Hanold was an angel of cooperation and had the difficult task of picking out the salient points in our discussions and making some logic out of them. As you might expect, our discussions were pretty lively and often veered off the subject.

Trudy Hughes took over when Ruth wasn't able to be at the meetings. She also did much telephoning and many other miscellaneous tasks. She was quick to offer her services to the club in any way that was needed.

I it was a great boon to us to have John Crow I as Membership Vice President. He motivated many people to become active members with his kind encouragement -- we were sorry to lose him when he moved to Tampa. In his place we had a dynamo, Grayce Aberle. took on the job with energy and vitality. She went around to the various clubs and saw to it that nonmembers who are playing with I our groups became members with dispatch. It has been a great experience. One of the | She also took on the responsibility and hard , work of our booth at various places.

> Continued on next page APRIL 1989 Volume 2, Number 4

Continued from first page MESSAGES FROM THE PRESIDENT

John Bolger came through for us by enlisting his attorney, Larry Ackman, who has a wealth of experience with nonprofit organizations such as ours. Larry has become a member of our club and will be available for legal advice when needed.

Ned Bunday's efficient running of our tennis play (with his computer) made things go smoothly. He was on the job always and at our meetings had a great many good ideas.

Norm Diamond was a gorgetter for us. It was he who arranged chats with Charlie Boone on WCCO Radio, and it was he who made it possible for us to be at the Metrodome for our group picture.

Mary Dulebohn took some great pictures of events and has been collecting memorabilia for our archives.

I can't say enough for Mary Kaminski. We are all very lucky to have her at the vital task of communicating and cementing the club with our newsletter. She is the essence of reliability. When given the task, she follows through thoroughly and immediately, and this has been a great help to me.

Frequently the silent partner of SEN!OR TENNIS TIMES is Mary No!I who so unselfishly gives of her time (though employed fulltime) in picking up where Mary Kaminski leaves off. Her expertise in keylining and in graphics is invaluable to us in the frequently frustrating production of the newsletter. We are fortunate that Mary No!! will continue as Associate Editor.

We want to take this opportunity also to thank Clarence Brockman. He took over the entire mailing operation of the newsletter with speed and efficiency. He ran around picking up the newsletter, taking the oversupply to the President and the Newsletter Editor. He made trips to the Post Office and took his precious time away from his other interests in our service. He deserves a huge round of applause for all this.

Chuck Mercer took on the task of acquiring facilities and creating good will for us the future. He took on some knotty problems and dealt with them in a positive manner, but with strength. This job was in excellent hands.

Al Mohr was cooperative and understanding and did a great job smoothing over troubled waters from time to time.

Ginny Owens with her capability and enthusiasm has put on some terrific parties for us and has done many other services too numerous to mention here. She continues to be a vital member of our club.

Our Directors, Ruth Copeland, Jim Horan, Percy Hughes, Don Ittner and Virginia Morgan met from time to time on matters of policy, and their guidance was very important to us. In our new format, the Directors will be a part of the Executive Board and will attend all meetings.

I want to show my appreciation and acknowledge Bev Lyles who shared her taler with us in doing the decorations for many events, and also for making it possible to have our Executive Board meetings at the lovely Vernon Terrace.

In summary, we have a great and beautifu! club. I know it will have continued success in the hands of the new Executive Board. Let's all help to preserve and promote it. MY THANKS TO ALL OF YOU.

Mandy Johnson





Mark your calendar

ATTENTION

ANNUAL MEETING DINNER DANCE SET FOR APRIL 22 Decathlon Club

5:30 - Cocktails and Reception for newly elected officers.

6:30 - Dinner. There will be a meeting, entertainment and dancing to live music until 12:30.

Dinner Menu
Breast of Chicken Marsala
Potatoes Anna
Broccoli Buds
Pepper Cream Salad
Turtle (ce Cream Pie
Beverage

\$16.50, tax and gratuity included

Your check is your reservation. Please make your check to:

Senior Tennis Players Club, Inc. and send it to:

June Mohr, Treasurer 5645 Longfellow Avenue Minneapolis, MN 55417 Deadline - April 18, 1989

Let's give our Executive Board a great big "thank you" for their services during the last several years and give a warm "welcome" to the newly elected officers. This should be a great event for all of us.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT

A copy of the 1988 financial statement will be distributed at the Annual Meeting. Any member wishing a copy can obtain one by sending a self-addressed stamped envelope to June Mohr, Treasurer.



IT'S SPRING SO OUTDOOR TENNIS CAN'T BE FAR BEHIND

For the benefit of new members who are not familiar with the program, playing generally moves outdoors the first week of May. Sometimes it's earlier, depending on the weather. Where public high school courts are used, it might be later, like the beginning of June. There is NO CHARGE for summer play, another membership benefit. Beginners' lessons, too, will be outdoors. Watch for the summer court schedules in the next SENIOR TENNIS TIMES, complete with captains and court locations. Schedules have not been finalized, but we're quite sure we'll be playing at the following places:

Augsburg Park, Minneapolis
Brooklyn Center Senior High, Brooklyn Center
Dred Scott Park, Bloomington
Edina Senior High, Edina
Lone Lake Park, Eden Prairie
Marthaler Park, West Saint Paul
Minnetonka Country Club, Minnetonka
Old Mariner School, White Bear School District
City of Saint Anthony Courts, Saint Anthony
Valley View Park, Bloomington
Wolfe Park, Saint Louis Park



TENNIS PARTIES ALSO FOR NONTENNIS-PLAYING SPOUSES OR GUESTS

Members whose spouses or guests do not play tennis are cordially invited to attend our parties to socialize and meet other tennis players and nontennis players. There are many such spouses or guests who don't play tennis, — so don't feel left out. Come and enjoy the party! We'll supply cards and games for those wishing to have that option. The current price for nonplaying spouses or guests is \$4.50, a fee which excludes the cost of tennis courttime.



FIRST ANNUAL MYR MAR TENNIS CAMP!!



With PERCY HUGHES and guest pros ROGER and CONNIE BOYER. Roger is the Prince Tennis Equipment representative for this region. Roger and Connie are former college coaches and are the resident pros at Minnetonka Country Club. Ginny Owens will complete the guest prollist.

The cost of \$159 per person, double occupancy, includes 3 nights lodging in our fully furnished condos; poolside welcome party Tuesday evening with free cocktails and canapes; buffet breakfast Wednesday, Thursday and Friday mornings; dinner and dancing to Percy Hughes and the resident musician on Wednesday and Thursday evenings; a four hour launch trip (fishing or just plain relaxing) on beautiful lake Mille Lacs, and plenty of Tennis.

Sign Up Now!! And bring along your dancing shoes.

The schedule is:

Tuesday, June 6th:

Check-In anytime after 1 P.M. Poolside Welcome Party (6:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M.) Free Cocktails & Canapes Wednesday, June 7th:

Breakfast in Lodge

Tennis

Dinner in Lodge (Choice of 3 Entrees)

Dance to PERCY HUGHES

Thursday, June 8th:

Breakfast in Lodge

Tennis

Dinner & Dancing to PERCY HUGHES

Friday, June 9th:

Breakfast in Lodge Tennis (A.M. Only) Check-out by noon

And a four hour launch trip at your leisure

Additional Activities Available:

Swimming Pool
Golf at Mille Lacs Lake Golf Resort (and others)
Shopping in Garrison, Brainerd and Aitkin
Wednesday night Big Money Bingo at Mille Lacs Indian Reservation
Full Service Marina

\$159.00 per person (Double Occupancy)
All taxes and tips included

Please fill out the reservation below and send with a \$50 deposit per person to: Myr Mar Lodge, Rt 2, Aitkin, MN 56431. The balance of \$109.00 will be due upon checkout on June 9th.

All rooms are furnished with at least two beds. Please indicate with whom you will be sharing a room or if willing to have someone assigned. Otherwise add \$50 to the total package price for single occupancy.

Name/Address	Sharing with:
8 152 152 150 150 150 150 150 150 150 150 150 150	
0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	
Phone	Phone

CLASSIFIEDS_

DISCOUNT TRAVEL

Delta Airlines Senior Pass 8 - One Way, \$640 (\$80 each) 4 - One Way, \$384 (\$96 each) Call Marilyn Thorne, 471-9813

HOUSE FOR SALE

Brick home in the heart of Richfield, three bedrooms, three baths, attached two-car garage, fenced-in backyard. For information call 869-4677.

FOR SALE

New full-length black nutria coat, custom made for owner in Argentina. Call 866-1412.

!! Northwest Airlines Senior Passes !!

4 coupons - \$384. 8 coupons - \$640. Call Phyllis Timberg 474-8732 (h) or 474-4152 (w).

-Paid Ads-

or

or

THANKS FOR THE TENNIS BALLS

Thank you, Jay Simmons, for donating two cases of tennis balls--they'll be used at our tennis functions. (Jay Simmons is the area representative for Penn Athletic Products.)

TWELVE-LESSON AWARDS

Congratulations to Orv Anderson, Norm Backstrom and Dave Zimmer on their achievement.

DON'T MISS THIS ...

Fourth Annual Senior's Tennis Camp Mankato State University, Mankato, MN

BIGGER AND BETTER THIS YEAR

- Two Options -

Maxi Camp (August 7-12), cost \$165 per person, double occupancy

Mini Camp (August 14-17), cost \$125 per person, double occupancy

The cost includes lodging, meals, courts, drills, practices, etc.

For more info call or mail reservations to:

Chuck Supplee, 5144 Balmoral Lane, Bloomington, MN 55437

Florence Habegger, 6740 Blaisde!! Avenue, Minneapolis, MN 55423

Ginny Heinzen, 4746 Barbara Drive, Minnetonka, MN 55343

UP CLOSE AND PERSONAL

Joseph S. Stoutenburgh, our newly elected President, retired in 1985 from Sperry Univac. He was Vice President of Systems Engineering for the Defense Systems Division.

Joe received his BS degree from the United States Naval Academy in 1945 and his BSEE (Electronics) from the Massachusetts Institute of Technology in 1948.

Besides serving at sea, Joe held several positions in the Navy. He served six years as project officer in the Bureau of Ships for the design, development and fleet introduction of the Naval Tactical Data System for which he was awarded the Legion of Merit, the highest peacetime award given. This system continues to serve the fleet in 1989.

Joe joined Sperry Univac in 1964 as a Staff Engineer, left in 1968 to become President and Chairman of the Board of Atron Corporation, then rejoined Sperry Univac in 1974 and served in director-level positions within the Defense Systems organization prior to his appointment as Vice President, Systems Engineering in 1982.

Joe picked up on tennis six years ago although his playing goes back to earlier years—he was on the tennis team at M.I.T. as a freshman. He and his wife, Sally, have six children and five grandchildren and have made Minnesota their home since 1964.

We congratulate Joe Stoutenburgh on his election as our new President. The Executive Board looks forward to working with him in another exciting year for the Senior Tennis Players Club.



BULLETIN BOARD

USTA/VOLVO SENIOR TENNIS PROGRAM

The Senior Tennis Players Club, constantly increasing in size and continuously offering senior tennis players opportunities for drills and social events, is the perfect milieu for a USTA/VOLVO PILOT SENIOR TENNIS PROGRAM. This is a program that is a part of the USTA/Volvo Tennis League, but a separate entity nevertheless.

Some of the special features of the 1989 USTA/Volvo Senior Tennis League Program follow:

- 1. Free clinics and drills.
- An opportunity to work with Dan Halverson who:
 - a) Is a nationally accredited trainer/ nutritionist. He will specifically advise seniors regarding their special needs.
 - b) Has worked with professional athletes.
 - c) Is the first American to work with Japanese in their training program.
- 3. Separate senior playoffs.
- National Invitational Championship hosted by the USTA. Location not certain at this printing, but it is scheduled for November.

PLEASE NOTE: Seniors forming teams for USTA/ Seniors Volvo should contact Dick Pratt at 433-3583 with a list of team members prior to April 15. Paper work should be in to the USTA/Volvo office, Northwest Racquet. Swim & Health Club, 5525 Cedar Lake Road, Saint Louis Park, MN 55416 by April 22.

89 TENNIS AND LIFE CLINIC

STPC members will be working a booth for the Northwestern Tennis Association at their 89 Tennis and Life Clinic on April 8 at Armstrong High School in Robbinsdale. In charge of the booth are Ginny Owens and Percy Hughes and selling books and other items will be the following volunteers: Veronica Bickey, Helen Jackson, Mary Kaminski, Hank Liljequist, Lachlan Noren, Ernest Pedersen, Ruth Pedersen, Dick Pratt, Shirley Pratt, Nancy Rampy, Ruth Teske, Carl Vandree and Vo Vandree.

HELP INTRODUCE KIDS TO TENNIS

Jack Thormen is accepting donations to the Urban Tennis Program. Any amount you care to contribute will be welcome. For more information, call Jack Thormen at 627-2929 or 627-3102.

NORTHWEST CLUBS OFFER MEMBERSHIP PLAN

The Northwest Clubs have extended their membership offer to Senior Tennis Players Club members. If you join before July 1, 1989, the initiation fee will be WAIVED--a savings of \$350 individual, \$400 dual and \$450 family memberships. The cost to STPC members is \$39 per month individual, \$61 dual and \$69 family memberships. Call Jacque Fryklund with questions at 546-6599.

Monprofit Organization U.S. Postage P.A.I.D Minneapolis, MN Permit No. 3270 6861 . ItanA

Senior Tennis Players Club, Inc. 5200 West Sath Street Minneapolis, MM 55416

1988-89

Directors
Ruth Copeland
Jim Horan
Percy Hughes
Donald W. Ittner
Virginia Morgan

Founding President H. Jack Dow

Executive Committee 922-4327 Mandy Johnson, President 722-8339 June Mohr, Treasurer 926-4556 Ruth Hanold, Secretary 721-2039 Trudy Hughes, Asst to the Secy Vice Presidents 938-9097 Grayce Aberle, Membership John Bolger, Parliamentarian Ned Bunday, Tournaments 869-5972 831-7677 823-2531 Norman Diamond, Public Relations Mary Dulebohn, Historian Mary Kaminski, Newsletter 545-7142 781-3271 866-8933 Charles Mercer, Facilities Al Mohr, Scheduled Tennis Playing 722-8339 927-5525 Virginia Owens, Activities 888-0551 Chuck Supplee, Special Projects 888-2267 Jack Thommen, Volunteer Services

SENIOR TENNIS TIMES
Is a monthly newsletter
Published by and for the members of the
Senior Tennis Players Club, Inc.
5200 West 28th Street
Minneapolis, MN 55416
612-922-4327
A Nonprofit Corporation

Editor
Mary J. Kaminski
3300 East Gate Road
Saint Anthony, MN 55418
781-3271
Associate Editor
Mary C. Noll